
 

Department of Environmental Quality 
  Northwest Region 
  700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600 
 Kate Brown, Governor Portland, OR  97232 
  (503) 229-5263 
  FAX (503) 229-6945 

  TTY 711 
April 1, 2022      sent via email  
 
Russ Bunker, RG 
Wood Environment & Infrastructure Solutions Inc.  
15862 SW72nd Ave., Suite 150 
Portland, Oregon 97224 
 
RE: Decommissioning Report for Groundwater Remediation Well Network and 

Treatment System, Former Koppers Wood-Treating Facility, Wauna, Oregon. 
ECSI #649 

 
 
Dear Mr. Bunker: 
 
The Oregon Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) has reviewed and approves the 
document entitled Decommissioning Report for Groundwater Remediation Well Network and 
Treatment System, Former Koppers Wood-Treating Facility, Wauna, Oregon, dated February 25, 
2022. This Decommissioning Report was prepared on behalf of Georgia Pacific by Wood 
Environment & Infrastructure Solutions Inc. 
 
Thank you for your work to complete this major project closeout step. DEQ looks forward to 
receipt of the annual report of engineering controls inspection in August 2022.  
 
Please feel free to call me with questions at (503) 887-7636.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kenneth Thiessen, CEG 
Northwest Region Cleanup Section 
 
cc: John Kuiper, RG, Wood  
 Matt Tiller, PE, Georgia Pacific 
 Jeff Sorensen, Georgia Pacific 
 Kurt Paschl, Beazer East, Inc.  

ECSI #649 
 


